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RECOMMENDATIONS: 

That the Board: 

1.  Approve the installation of a donor recognition wall sign; and, 

2. Approve the wording on the donor recognition wall sign and its placement on the inside 
of the White Point Nature Education Center. 

SUMMARY: 

White Point Nature Preserve is a 102-acre property in the San Pedro community located at Paseo 
del Mar and Western Avenue. This facility is primarily a passive recreation location with an 
emphasis on habitat restoration. 

The Department has been working with the Palos Verdes Peninsula Land Conservancy (PVPLC) 
since 1999 on the development of the White Point Nature Preserve. As part of the planning 
process a Master Plan for the Preserve was developed by the PVPLC and the White Point 
Citizen's Advisory Committee. That Master Plan was completed in August 2001. The Board 
approved the implementation of the Nature Preserve on April 5, 2000, through Report 
No. 00-1 18, and a 25-year Operating Agreement with the PVPLC was executed on 
February 22,2002. 

One component of the Master Plan was the development of a Nature Education Center. Prior to 
being transferred to the City of Los Angeles for public park and recreation use, the United States 
Air Force utilized the site to assemble and store Nike Hercules missiles as part of the national air 
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defense system. One of the Nike structures has been renovated as the Nature Education Center 
to include a classroom, exhibit space and restrooms, and will provide an operational base for on- 
site staff. Exhibits will depict the coastal area's history from the occupation of the Gabrielino 
Indians, Japanese farmers, and abalone fishermen to the Cold War weapons installation. The 
Center will have other programming on ecological restoration and conservation, themes'that will 
be reinforced by the surrounding four-acre demonstration garden of native plants. 

The grand opening of the Nature Education Center is scheduled for May 22, 2010. As part of the 
grand opening ceremony, the PVPLC would like to thank the various entities and donors who 
made the project possible. Exhibit A details the proposed donor recognition sign which will be 
36" x 48" and constructed of PorceLite, a high quality material that is both durable and graffiti 
resistant. PVPLC proposes to install the donor recognition sign on the interior of the Center, on 
the right hand side of the southern door. 

Department staff has reviewed the proposal and recommends the installation of the sign. 

The Councilmember of this District and Pacific Region staff support this project. 

Staff has determined that the subject property will consist of the placement of an on-premise 
sign, which is a minor structure that is accessory to (appurtenant to) the existing park facilities, 
and therefore, is exempt from the provisions of the California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) pursuant to Article 111, Section 1, Class 1 1 (1) of the City CEQA Guidelines. 

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

PVPLC will fund the sign and installation costs. The maintenance of the sign will be the 
responsibility of PVPLC. 

This Report was prepared by Melinda Gejer, City Planning Associate, Planning and 
Construction. 






